We really need to become a 'squeaky wheel' in this.  What I suggest is that we get a little delegation going and go and talk to Stuart Ayres (State MP), to find out what is happening.   In the Education Department a whole lot of things are happening  at the moment.  In Crown Lands administration, there is a review being carried out and it might encompass this land because while it is not technically Crown Land, it is State owned land and who knows what might come out of that.  

We need to talk to Stuart Ayres--I think he is the first one and maybe we could talk to the Minister of Education.  That idea would be best left to Stuart Ayres.  After that we will probably need to send letters to all the Councillors by letter and we can lobby Mr.Greenhill to put forward a resolution to Council to get something because I think all the Councillors will support it because it doesn't really matter to them.   

This land was dedicated for educational purposes but 10 or 15 years ago, they appropriated all those lands and they got a freehold title, but I am not sure about this.   It will take a bit of research to find that out and maybe we can talk to Mr. Ayres.   I can go to Parramatta and pay $100.00 for the searches to be done, but I haven't chosen to do that because I don't think it matters.  "Education" really have the final say on this.   They have control over it.  

Resolved:  That we form a Sub-Committee of 3 or 4 members, go down and talk to Mr. Ayres:  it will probably not be until February, 2013.  Then we report back to our February meeting.  (If we need to write to Councillors or others before the next meeting, Doug. Knowles be authorised to send a letter off with the Sub-Committee's approval.)   K.Frappell/P.Thompson.   Members to form the Sub-Committee are:

Kevin, Doug. Joan & Pam.  Resolved:  That this Sub Committee represent our interest to Stuart Ayres:  in the first instance.   Carried unanimously.

 iii)  Proposed Planning Reforms:  NSW Government.  See p.14 of BMACHO's "Heritage"  Nov/Dec 2012.  D.Knowles explains the article as follows:  The spirit of it is the State Government is trying to take as much power  from the Local Government, and have it invested into State Government controls.  Based on Sydney urban needs, they are on about closer development:  all State Government promoted and controlled and total removal of any local town council input to what goes on and what happens: amalgamation of town councils--that sort of thing is all in it.  You can read about it in this magazine and 
look it up on the internet.  That is pretty much what Mark Greenhill was telling us about.
State Government trying to get rid of local government:  I hear people criticising town councils as being 'incompetent,' but I have never heard anyone say that they are 'crooks.'
If you think we can make any presentations about it, then we can deal with it at a later  meeting.

